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VILLAGE UPDATE

The Winter Season seems to be approaching as fast as this year has gone. The 
Village Departments have been preparing for the colder weather and what 
may come. Road salt and ice control grit have been stock piled and the 
maintenance provided to the trucks and equipment and they are ready to go 
for snow and ice removal. The park is winterized.

The downtown demo project has just been completed with local developer 
T. J. Jefferis planning to bring some new construction to that area soon.

The Slope Creek Waterline Project is complete with final adjustments being 
made to the pump house. This will allow us to provide additional flow to the 
water treatment facility and secure our future for the next 60 years.

Fall leaf pickup will continue until December 15th based on weather 
conditions. The leaves must be placed in the paper biodegradable 
compostable bags.

The CHRISTmas tree pickup will continue until January 12th, 2024 when left 
curbside by residents and will be picked up as time allows with no particular 
schedule or route.

Merry Christmas and Happy New Year!
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Important Phone Numbers
Police

740-425-1976
---------------------------------------

Fire Dept. (Non-Emergency)
740-425-3054

---------------------------------------
EMS (Non-Emergency)

740-425-3368
---------------------------------------

Emergency
911

---------------------------------------
Mayor

740-619-0279 or 740-425-3444
---------------------------------------

Fiscal Office/Income Taxes
740-425-3444

---------------------------------------
Water Dept.

740-425-3672
---------------------------------------

Street Dept.
740-425-4501

---------------------------------------
Parks & Recreation

740-425-3012

Follow Us
@VillageofBarnesville
@BarnesvillePolice
@BarnesvilleFireAndEMS

@BarnesvilleOH

Fall Leaf Pickup

Barnesville PD Now Offering Webchecks®

Christmas Tree Pickup

The Barnesville Police Department is offering Electronic 
Fingerprinting Services through partenership with Fast 
Fingerprints. Ohio BCI and FBI database checks are offered as 
well as Florida Level 2 Background checks, Fingerprint Capture, 
and Fingerprint Cards. Appointments are required and must be 
made online by visiting http://www.fastfingerprints.com. For 
questions, contact the Barnesville Police Department 
740-425-1976.

The Barnesville Public Works will be picking up leaves that 
are left curbside by residents of the Village of Barnesville, as 
long as they are contained in paper biodegradable 
compostable bags. No plastic trash bags will be accepted. 
Bags must contain leaves only and will be picked up as time 
allows. No specific schedule will be followed. The collection 
will begin Oct. 15 and will end Dec. 15. Also, there is no 
longer a drop-off point at the Depot, and will be a dumping 
violation if found dropping off there.

Go Shamrocks!

Income Tax Reminder

The Barnesville Street Department will be picking up 
Christmas Trees left curbside by residents until January 12th, 
2024. No particular schedule will be followed and trees will be 
picked up as time allows.

The Village of Barnesville contracts with the Regional Income 
Tax Agency (R.I.T.A.) to manage our municipal tax collections. 
R.I.T.A. offers residents and businesses free online filing and 
payment options. For questions or additional information call 
1-800-860-7482 or visit ritaohio.com, or contact the 
Fiscal/Income Tax Office 740-425-3444.

Annual CodeRED Test March 1, 2024 at 1 PM
The Village of Barnesville will be sending out the annual test of 
the emergency alert system CodeRED on Friday, March 1, 2024 at 
1:00 PM. Subscribers will receive a test alert by phone call, text, 
and email. This allows us to ensure the system is operational. 
Like last year, an optional survey will be conducted once the test 
is completed. To register or update your registry for CodeRED 
visit www.alerts.barnesvilleohio.com.
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Snow levels are set by the 
Belmont County Sheriff 

Department. To find out if 
we are on a snow level 

please visit the Belmont 
County Sheriff Facebook 

page or website: 
www.belmontsheriff.com, 

or call 740-695-7933.

www.alerts.barnesvilleohio.com

Please do not shovel or plow snow into the 
roadway or onto neighboring properties without 
permission from the property owner.

Sidewalks must be kept free of snow and ice. 
Please do your part and remember to shovel your 
sidewalks this winter. Property owners are 
responsible for the maintenance and upkeep of 
their sidewalks during the winter and year 
round.

No parking in the downtown area if snowfall 
exceeds three inches or greater, to allow for the 
downtown streets to be plowed.

Use caution when driving during snowfall and 
this winter as roads could be slick. Always 
remember your headlights during rain, snow & 
fog to create better visibility.

Do your part and help public works by 
keeping the roadways clear and allow 
room for the plows to move through.

Do your part and help public works by 
keeping the roadways clear and allow room 
for the plows to move through.

Do your part and help public works by 
keeping the roadways clear and allow room 
for the plows to move through.

Do your part and help public works by 
keeping the roadways clear and allow room 
for the plows to move through.

Do your part and help public works by 
keeping the roadways clear and allow room 
for the plows to move through.

Off Road vehicles including ATV’s, 
4-wheelers, and snowmobiles cannot be 
operated on the public streets, even if 
under a snow level or snow emergency.

During snow/ice events village crews 
will be working diligently to ensure that 
roads are clear, please be patient as 
crews treat and plow the roadways.

Winter Has Arrived

Snow Levels

Planning to travel this winter and want to check real-time road 
conditions and traffic information? Check OHGO before you go. 

OHGO reports current road activity, speeds, incidents, travel delays, 
closures, and severe weather conditions for all of Ohio’s Highways. 

You can download the OHGO app today or visit: www.ohgo.com

Do not leave your vehicle running 
unattended with keys inside it to heat up. 
Doing so creates the perfect opportunity 
for the vehicle to be stolen.
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�

Drug Drop Off Box
The Barnesville Police 

Department has a drug 
drop off box for 

prescription drugs and 
syringes located 

conveniently in the 
lobby of the Municipal 
Building at 132 N Arch 

St, Barnesville. You may 
dispose of unwanted 
prescription drugs in 

this box. Lobby is open 
Monday-Sunday 8:00 

AM-Midnight.
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The Village of Barnesville has employment opportunities available.
To View current listing visit: barnesvilleohio.com/jobs.htm

Police Dispatcher (Part-Time) - 

Police Officer (Full-Time) - 

The Barnesville Police Department is accepting applications for the position of Part Time 
Police Dispatcher. Part Time Police Dispatchers are responsible for answering telephone calls 
and gathering information, giving calls to service to the officer on patrol, monitoring a camera 
system, speaking with walk-ins, processing payments, as well as a variety of other tasks 
within the office. This position is typically 32 hours per 2 week period. Must pass a 
background check. The Village of Barnesville is a drug-free workplace and equal opportunity 
employer. Applications may be obtained at the Barnesville Police Department, 132 N Arch St, 
Barnesville, OH or may be completed online at https://barnesville.aidaform.com/application. 
For more information you may call Chief Rocky Sirianni, 740-425-1976.

The Village of Barnesville Police Department is seeking one candidate for the position of Full 
Time Police Officer. The Village of Barnesville Police Department is a full time 24/7 department 
and has a coverage area that consists of approximately 5,000 citizens. The department has a 
K9 Unit, SRO Program, positions for advancement, benefits, etc. The department prides itself 
on the relationship that has been built not only with the community but neighboring agencies 
and organizations as well. As a member of the Village of Barnesville Police Department you will 
be expected to professionally and efficiently execute the duties of a Police Officer. Other 
expectations include having respect for those you serve, your co-workers and superiors, 
yourself, being team oriented, and having pride in what you do, the department, and the 
community. Requirements for the position include possessing a valid operator’s license and 
current OPOTA certificate. Candidates will be subject to a background check and drug screen. If 
you are interested or would like more information please contact Chief Rocky Sirianni at (740) 
425-1976, Email Address, or stop at the department located at 132 North Arch Street, 
Barnesville, Ohio 43713. Apply online: https://barnesville.aidaform.com/application

Sign up for email notifications of news & announcements 
on our website www.barnesvilleohio.com/subscribe
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Staying Connected
Program

Village Council Meeting Schedule 2024
Council Meetings are open to the public. Meeting schedule is available at the Fiscal Office, will be posted 
outside Council Chambers and is available online at www.barnesvilleohio.com. Council Meetings are held 
every other Monday at 7:00 PM at the Municipal Building in Council Chambers, 132 N Arch St, Barnesville, 
OH. The public is welcomed to attend.

Council Meetings are open to the public. Meeting schedule is available at the Fiscal Office, posted outside Council 
Chambers and is available online at www.barnesvilleohio.com. Council Meetings are held every other Monday at 7:00 
PM at the Municipal Building in Council Chambers, 132 N Arch St, Barnesville, OH. The public is welcomed to attend.

• January 2* 
• January 16*
• January 29
• February 12
• February 26
• March 11
• March 25
• April 8
• April 22

• May 6
• May 20
• June 3
• June 17
• July 1
• July 15
• July 29
• August 12
• August 26

• September 9
• September 23
• October 7
• October 21
• November 4
• November 18
• December 2
• December 16
• December 30

*Denotes Tuesday due to Holidays

2024 Village of Barnesville 
Observed Holidays

Village Offices will be closed the following dates 
in 2024 in observance to holiday -  

Public Safety Offices will remain open:

January 1, 2024 - New Year's Day
January 15, 2024 - Martin Luther King Day

February 19, 2024 - President’s Day
March 29, 2024 - Good Friday
May 27, 2024 - Memorial Day

July 4, 2024 - Independence Day
September 2, 2024 - Labor Day

October 14, 2024 - Columbus Day
November 11, 2024 - Veteran’s Day

November 27, 2024 - Offices Close at Noon
November 28, 2024 - Thanksgiving Day

December 24, 2024 - Offices Close at Noon
December 25, 2024 - Christmas Day
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Barnesville Ordinance Chapter 1371 requires that the 
owners and each adult occupant of all houses, apartments 
or other residences located within the Village of Barnesville 
shall post the street number of said house, apartment or 
other residence at some conspicuous place on the building 
or grounds. Said number shall be of sufficient size so as to 
be visible from the street. Anyone failing to comply may be 
fined a sum not exceeding fifty dollars ($50.00). Each day of 
noncompliance may be considered a separate offense. 
Making sure your house numbers can be seen helps first 
responders find your location easier.
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Barnesville PD Offers Webcheck
The Barnesville Police Department is happy to 
announce we are now offering Electronic Fingerprinting 
Services. We have partnered with Fast Fingerprints to 
provide Webcheck services to our community. Cost for 
electronic background checks are BCI $40, FBI $52, or 
both (BCI & FBI) $72.

In addition to Ohio BCI and FBI database checks we are 
also able to complete Florida Level 2 Background 
checks, Fingerprint Capture, and Fingerprint Cards. 

Appointments are required and must be made online by 
visiting http://www.fastfingerprints.com. Current 
appointment times are Monday-Friday 9am-4pm, open 
holidays. Hours will be extended in the future.

Companies may request a direct bill account with Fast 
Fingerprints by contacting Fast Fingerprints at 
877-932-2435.

For questions, contact the Barnesville Police 
Department 740-425-1976.
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Be Cautious of Scams

Sign up for CodeRED
barnesvilleohio.gov

Regularly, the Barnesville Police Department receives calls from 
the public wanting to report a scam or inquiring if something 
may be a scam. We want to remind the community to watch out 
for signs of a scam. Not only should you be watching out for 
yourself but watching out for vulnerable loved ones in your life. 
Ongoing scams that have been reported to the depatment 
include: IRS Scam, Warrant Scam, Money Card Scam, Romance 
Scam, as well as many others. There is a countless amount of 
scenarios that scammers can use to try and pry information out 
of you. 

Always remember:

1. Never provide your personal or financial information to an 
unsolicited caller or email.

2. Scammers usually try to create a sense of urgency. Slow down 
to truly understand what is being requested and by whom.

3.  Be suspicious of callers who demand immediate payment for 
any reason.

3. Never wire money or provide a stranger with debit or credit 
card numbers.

4. Verify, verify, verify!

Scams can be reported to the Police by calling 740-425-1976 or 
reported to Ohio Attorney General Office online
www.OhioAttorneyGeneral.gov or by phone 800-282-0515.
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Once again, The Grinch chose the wrong village to commit his nefarious acts in. The 
Grinch was arrested on a slew of charges, including being in possession of the 
pictured contraband. Chief Rocky Sirianni, the lead investigator, described The 
Grinch's behavior as exceptionally despicable. He was quoted as saying, "There are 
just too many repeat offenders." The Grinch was booked into Barnesville Jail and 
appeared before the honorable Mayor C. Dale Bunting to answer for his crimes. The 
Grinch ultimately understood that bad actions have bad consequences and, in a plea 
agreement, was sentenced to community service. In an unexpected twist, The 
Grinch expressed his sincere apologies and requested his community service be 
served by inviting the community to a Pancake Breakfast with The Grinch so he can 
try to make right with the town that he did so wrong.

The Grinch Arrested & Sentenced
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Facebook Stats:

Barnesville Village Council is offering a loan program to residents in an effort to replace 
deteriorated sidewalks. The program offers zero percent loans to replace the walks that travel 
parallel with Village streets and will include curbs and driveway aprons. The village will select and 
pay the contractor and then send a monthly invoice to the property owner. All rules, regulations, 
and specifications of the village will be followed. Applicants must have not had any delinquent 
water bills over the past 24 months, unpaid Village Income taxes, or unpaid fines. Contact Village 
Administrator Roger Deal at 740-425-1880 with questions about the program or residents may 
email to admin@barnesvilleohio.com. Applications are available at the Barnesville Water 
Department at 126 E. Church St., Barnesville, OH.

Sidewalk Replacement Loan ProgramSidewalk Replacement Loan ProgramSidewalk Replacement Loan Program(as of June 2023)(as of June 2023)(as of June 2023)ThinkLocal
This Christmas 

think Barnesville 
FIRST when 

shopping for that 
special gift

Golf Cart operation shall be 
permitted year-round. 

Previously was only permitted 
during certain months. 

REMINDER:
Golf cart shall be permitted 
between April 1st through 

October 31st each year. Golf Carts 
are not permitted to be operated 

on the roadwayws between 
November 1st-April 31st

REMINDER:
Golf cart shall be permitted 
between April 1st through 

October 31st each year. Golf Carts 
are not permitted to be operated 

on the roadwayws between 
November 1st-April 31st

Golf Cart 
Ordinance Update
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www.alerts.barnesvilleohio.com

From the
Village of Barnesville


